
Match 19 Orchard Farm, Lake 5, 27th November 2022 
 
Sunday was a very mild day for the end of November, but it was also a very wet day - 
tipping it down all day...... 
 
The carp were in a mood for a bit of a feed and although there were no 100lb+ nets 
all (except one) had over 40lb, not a bad return for November. 
 
Winner on the day was "in-form" Terry Benson who has now had 2 wins on the spin 
with 96 lb of maggot and pole caught carp.  
 
Runner up next to him was the other Terry - Terry Williamson with 76lb of again carp. 
 
The actual average net was 65lb per angler......we had some worse returns during 
the summer, so a good day out. 
 
Sunday saw the last official day out for one of our members - Paul "Chummer" Veal. 
Paul will be off next year to sunnier climes in Malta where he has had his "Grand 
Palace" built but will probably guest in a match or two before departure. 
 
His ready wit, friendly banter and good looks will be missed along with his annoying 
Chummer......NOT. 
 
Seriously though Good Luck for the future from all at LGAC. 
 
Just a quick reminder that the next match is Sunday 04.12.22 at Pittlands A with a 
club meeting after. 
 
ATB 
Dave 


